
Safety Issue Type: Recalls
June 29 2023    NHTSA Campaign Number: 23V458000 

Loose Fastener on Brake Booster Assembly
Brake master cylinder separation can cause a loss of brake function and increase the risk of a 
crash.

NHTSA Campaign Number    23V458000

Manufacturer    Honda (American Honda Motor Co.)

Components    SERVICE BRAKES, HYDRAULIC

Potential Number of Units Affected    124077
Summary
Honda (American Honda Motor Co.) is recalling certain 2020-2021 Civic, 2020-2023 Ridgeline, 
2021-2023 Passport, 2021-2022 Pilot, and 2020 Acura MDX vehicles.  The tie rod fastener that 
connects the brake booster and the brake master cylinder may have been improperly 
assembled during manufacturing, which can cause the brake master cylinder to separate from 
the booster assembly.
Remedy
Dealers will inspect and repair the brake booster assembly as necessary, free of charge.  Owner 
notification letters are expected to be mailed August 7, 2023.  Owners may contact Honda 
customer service at 1-888-234-2138.  Honda's numbers for this recall are VEU, AEV, and ZET.
Notes
Owners may also contact the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration Vehicle Safety 
Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY 1-800-424-9153), or go to www.nhtsa.gov.

Affected Products (12)

Vehicle
MAKE MODEL YEAR
ACURA MDX 2020
HONDA CIVIC 2020-2021
HONDA PASSPORT 2021-2023
HONDA PILOT 2021-2022
HONDA RIDGELINE 2020-2023

Associated Documents (2)

Defect Notice 573 Report
RCLRPT-23V458-1736.PDF 217.08KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2023/RCLRPT-23V458-1736.PDF

Recall Acknowledgement
RCAK-23V458-8185.pdf 738.222KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2023/RCAK-23V458-8185.pdf
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